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Notice of Motion No. 2024-03 - Solar Farms 

From Cllr Phil Alford and Cllr Nick Botterill 

To consider the following motion submitted in accordance with the 

constitution: 

Whilst not opposed to the principle of the development of solar farms in line with the 

National Planning Policy Framework this Council is increasingly concerned at the 

concentration of solar farms, battery storage and associated infrastructure in 

Wiltshire. Some villages are now completely surrounded by solar farms and their 

continued concentration represents a significant cumulative impact and 

industrialisation of the countryside. 

Wiltshire Council therefore calls on the Secretary of State for the Department of 

Levelling Up, Housing and Communities to define more closely what is meant by 

‘cumulative impact’ regarding solar farms and to take clear steps to ensure that solar 

developments are more evenly spread across the UK and not concentrated in 

specific areas effectively industrialising the countryside.   

We would also ask for clarity of the priority given to ensuring that food production 

and farming are not destroyed as industries in specific areas through an excessive 

concentration of solar farms given the massive impact that would have on the rural 

way of life in villages that have been farmed for time immemorial. 

 


